Dedham Organization for Substance Awareness
Meeting Minutes
March 8, 2022

In Attendance:
Monica DeWinter – Vice Chair
Krissy King – DFC Program Director 
Bianca Forbes – Youth Action Team Intern
Michael D’Entremont – Chief of Police
Ann Stephens – Parent Action Team
Charles Boateng – Program Coordinator
Greg Graustein – Chief Medical Officer, Recovery Connections of America
Melissa Pearrow – School Committee Member
Shalomy Matthew – Volunteer, Master’s in Public Health Candidate
Kim Rutherford – Parent Action Team
Carol Read – Needham Public Health Department
Bernadette Chirokas – Parent
Kathryn Hubley – Norfolk County Sheriff’s Office 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 PM

Coalition Updates
· Charles described the projects the Youth Action Team has been working on. The Youth Action Team meets after school every Monday in Dedham Middle School. The team consists of Rob Blaney and Greg Cabral of the Dedham Youth Commission, Program Director Krissy King, Program Coordinator Charles Boateng, along with high school and middle school youth. The team is working on updating DOSA’s resource page to include more resources like Dignity Matters, a non-profit organization that collects, purchases and supplies feminine hygiene products. Another project is to create a video public service announcement about what mental health means for the middle and high school youth. Finally, the team is creating mental health posters for their peers in order to promote positivity and healthy coping.
· Bianca Forbes, a high school freshman on the Youth Action Team, joined the meeting to share her experience as a Peer-to-Peer Intern. She discussed the mental health posters that she and the middle school youth have been working on. These posters include mindfulness quotes and encourages healthy practices like going outside, connecting with friends and where to find mental health support. The overall goal is to share the results of these projects with the community to continue the conversation around mental health and substance use.
Data Gathering
Krissy King described an initiative to gather data on if ID checks are occurring where people are purchasing alcohol. To protect youth from alcohol access, the Alcoholic Beverage Control Commission is collecting observational data about how many of these purchases happen. Krissy asked that if coalition members were planning on purchasing alcohol during the weeks of March 10th – March 24th, to purchase via home delivery (UberEats, Instacart, etc.) or alcohol to-go orders from a restaurant and document their experience using an online survey. 
National Drug and Alcohol Facts Week 
Shalomy Matthew, Masters in Public Health candidate and volunteer at DOSA, discussed National Drug and Alcohol Facts Week. March 21-27 is National Drug and Alcohol Facts Week, an annual, week-long, health observance that inspires dialogue about the science of drug use and addiction among youth. It provides an opportunity to bring together scientists, students, educators, healthcare providers, and community partners to prevent substance misuse in local communities and nationwide. DOSA plans on posting facts and resources about substance use, prevention and treatment on social media.
Parent Action Team Table at James Joyce Ramble
The Parent Action Team plans to have an outreach table at the James Joyce Ramble on April 24th. There will be trivia and prizes while the team also makes connections with potential new recruits for the Parent Team.
Large Group Discussion
In preparation for this meeting members of the coalition took a survey about what projects they want to get involved in and what barriers prevents people from participating. The survey found that members are excited to get out and get involved after a long period of staying at home due to Covid-19. People want to volunteer at events, farmers market, sports games and other activities in order to get involved with the community and promote DOSA and its mission of raising substance use awareness. Some barriers people reported were feeling burnt out, fear of COVID, conflicting schedules and having to take care of children and families. Finally, the group discussed DOSA potentially organizing a health fair for the community.
Meeting ended at 7:30 PM




